Conservation:

The Chief Officer and I walked most the conservation area on Wednesday 27th March.

There are the ongoing concerns regarding the bus stop seating area and damaged window by the Clock Tower.  Residents continue to rightly ask what can be done to improve the area , as it’s been an eyesore for sometime. 

As mentioned before it has been difficult to contact the owner of the property in question and Nichola has now written to the owner / occupier at the property asking for them to make contact with Burnham Town Council to see if we can help in anyway.    It is likely that the area may well be on the verge of being unsafe due to the rotten window sills and glass pane exposure.

Una kindly suggested to me that we might consider removing the seat and repair / clean this and the bird fowl , litter from the area as an improvement start.


Also , there is a property in Orchard Road which has raised neighbour concerns.  The front garden is strewn with rubbish and according to one local , rats have been seen in the garden.   The rear of the property is also heavily overgrown preventing access to adjacent homes.  

Nichola has also written to MOAT Housing Officer , Lucy Bird , asking if something can be done to improve this particular house. 


Cllr Stratton 

